
South Hedland Aquatic Centre Redevelopment

•	 The Town has received the results from the statutory water sample taken 
on Wednesday 10 April, with backwash filters failing to achieve compliance.

•	 A pipe failure has been identified as a defect. The contractor has been on-
site since Monday 15 April undertaking an inspection of all plumbing and 
pipe work, and has commenced repair works to the pipe.

•	 The contractor will also be sending one of their senior technical experts 
to Port Hedland this week to complete a full review and testing of the 
installation and operations, and a remediation strategy will be developed as 
a result of this review. 

•	 The contractor will remain on site to implement the remediation strategy.
•	 A Town of Port Hedland officer will be based at the facility to monitor daily 

progress of works.
•	 With school holidays commencing on Saturday 20 April, the Town will be 

resuming the weekly schedule of the free Pool Rider Service, in addition 
to the regular weekend timetable. The timetable for will be available for 
download on the website.

•	 The Town and YMCA will be hosting a technical tour of the South Hedland 
Aquatic Centre on Tuesday 23 April, commencing at 5pm, which is open to 
all members of the community. Whilst PPE gear is not required, community 
members are requested to wear closed-in shoes.

•	 The technical tour will help the community gain an understanding of 
what is required to achieve compliance for a public swimming pool, and 
the challenges the Town has faced in the project and the steps taken to 
overcome them, as well as an explanation of the water sampling process.

•	 The tour will be an interactive session where community members will have 
the chance to ask questions and chat to staff about the project.
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